
 

VILLAGE OF SULLIVAN 
PO BOX 6 

SULLIVAN, WISCONSIN 53178 
(262) 593-2388 

 
 

The Special Board Meeting was called to order by President Montague at 5:00pm 
on Thursday, March 16, 2023 at the Village Hall, 500 Madison Avenue. The 
meeting is being held in compliance with Wisconsin Open Meetings Law. Board 
members present:  Dan Gross, Randy McHugh, Sean Kevin and Gary Kernodle and 
Roberta Montague.   
  
Discussion/Possible Approval about Damage to Park Property 
The person that witnessed the damage being done to the park spoke, and walked 
the board through the sequence of events that occurred that night. 
 
The subject came before the board read a letter of apology.  The subject gave the 
Village a gift certificate and Trustee McHugh told him the Village cannot accept it 
due to the Wisconsin State Statutes.  The subject left the gift certificate and left 
the meeting, so the Clerk will be sending it back to the subject. 
 
The board held discussion after the subject left the meeting in regards to his 
letter. 
 
President Montague opened it up for public comment.  Citizens present 
expressed their feelings on the park being damaged. 
 
The board held more discussion after the public comments. 
 
A McHugh/Kernodle motion carried on a 4 to 0 (Montague abstained) roll call 
vote to get more information from the police department. 
 
Adjourn 
A Kevin/McHugh motion carried on a voice vote to adjourn the Special Board 
Meeting at 6:15pm. 
 
        Heather Rupnow  

Clerk/Treasurer  
Posted: 03/17/2023 


